


5.2 Update on previous item 2.2 - Treasurer's Report 
MT advised the following - 
Current balance is £772.73 (correction on previously reported £722.73)
ASDA Rewards Pot is £344.49 (may increase, payment date TBC)
Sub-Total £1,117.22
STEM Enterprise Initiative funding £250
P7 Leavers Events funding £430
Remaining balance is £437.22 -

5.3 Update on previous item 6.1 – Fundraising – Parents Night Bake Sales. It was agreed that the group
would hold Bake Sales at the Parent's Evenings on 13th/14th November. Volunteers will be required from
the group to run the stall each evening.
Danielle, Mandy, Louise, Ciera, Lesley-Anne and Ann-Louise covering stall, with additional support kindly
offered by Tina. School will send out baking donations request to families beforehand. LMP

5.4 Update on previous  item 6.2  –  STEM Enterprise  Initiative  – confirmation  of  school  staff  member
supporting project
HL confirmed they are continuing with the role this year and background plans are underway with MV. HL

5.5 Update on previous item 6.3 – Credit Union 
The Credit Union committee is not continuing this year, however a few of the parent helpers are able
to continue collections, perhaps on a monthly basis. Further discussions required to establish dates. LMP/MT

6 HEAD TEACHERS REPORT
The report was issued to PC members in advance of the meeting and is appended to the Minutes for
reference. LMP discussed the following points in greater detail: ALL

6.1 Finance
LMP was pleased to tell the group about the stage the school has been donated following the closure of
Dechmont Infant School. Also received were some bookcases and some items for the Nursery. The
money being saved for the purchase of a stage has been re-allocated to help with the purchase of
equipment and resources for the new Sensory Rooms and Zones. -

6.2 Senior Citizen Christmas Lunch
LMP and  TM were delighted  to  advise  the group about  this  years Senior  Citizen  Christmas  lunch.
Following the success of last year's lunch for some parishioners from St. Philip's parish, and the joy
that this brought into the school, it has been arranged again for this year and will extend to include
some  local  community  groups  too  (whilst  the  Lanthorn  remains  closed).  Christmas  lunch  and
entertainment will be provided for 60 people. External funding has been secured. -

6.3 TM thanked the school on behalf of the SVDP for the £114 donation received from P3 children, noting
how thoughtful the children were to fundraise to help the wider community. -

7 CHRISTMAS FAIR
7.1 CR gave the group an overview of the plans for the Christmas Fair (Thursday 28th November 5-7pm)

and listed  the various  stalls  being  run by staff  members/children.  It was  agreed that  the Parent
Council would run the Raffle and Chocolate Tombola stalls to support the event.  The Parent Council
Raffle for the Panto Trip will be run at the same time. Volunteers will be required from the group to
run the stalls (a rota can be set-up to split times). School will send out donation requests to families. ALL/LMP

8 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
No items raised.

9 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 28th January at 6pm. Details will be issued in advance. ALL 








